

RESORT IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT No. 1 SHELTER COVE, HUMBOLDT COUNTY, CALIFORNIA

Electric, Water, Sewer, Fire Protection, Search & Rescue, Airport, Golf Links, Recreation

APRIL 2018 NEWSLETTER

ROAD CONDITIONS TOWNHALL MEETING

Members of the Shelter Cove community have organized a public meeting to address County road condition concerns in Shelter Cove. The meeting will be held in the Clubhouse on Upper Pacific Drive on Thursday, April 12th at 5:30 p.m. In attendance will be Humboldt County Supervisor, Estelle Fennell and Public Works Director, Tom Mattson. Cynthia Eden and Brenda McLaughlin will be hosting this event and they plan to moderate the meeting. Please attend as we need as many participants as possible to emphasize how important this safety issue is to our community.

Annual Recycled Irrigation Water Notice:

Shortly, the rains will be subsiding and night time irrigation of the golf links will resume using recycled water from our wastewater treatment plant. Irrigation sprinklers are not usually activated until after dark, but people should avoid areas that are actively being sprinkled. This water is safe for irrigation, but not for drinking.

PAMPAS GRASS REMOVAL

Starting at 10 a.m. on Sunday, April 22nd there will be an Earth Day Celebration and Volunteer Pampas Grass Removal Event held at the Clubhouse on Upper Pacific Drive. The event is being organized by Lost Coast Interpretive Association in partnership with the RID, Pioneers, SCARF and BLM, among others, and will include Pampas Grass removal training, in-field Pampas Grass removal, and a volunteer appreciation lunch. Other activities starting at one in the afternoon include educational outreach, poster making, games and other fun activities.

COMMENTS: We encourage your comments, so please use your bill stub to provide feedback regarding matters within the District's control.

WATER TANK PROJECT AWARDED

The Board of Directors took action on March 26th to award the Water Tank Replacement Project to Farr Construction, dba: Resource Development Company. They had the lowest bid, coming in at \$4,459,374. The total project cost, including project management and contingencies, is estimated to be just over \$5,500,000. This project will replace tanks on six sites and will run for two summer seasons. Three tanks will be replaced this summer, these being Jim Tank on High View Ct, Lar Tank on Hillside, and Jerry Tank on Willow Glen.

FIRE DEPARTMENT NEWS

Fire Extinguisher Recall:

Kidde has recalled some of their fire extinguishers. Please go to the following website to identify the recalled units: https://www.kidde.com/home-safety/en/us/support/product-alerts/recall-kidde-fire-extinguisher/. Those who need assistance can bring their extinguishers to the Fire Station, and someone will guide them through the process. If an extinguisher is on the recall list, Kidde will send a replacement and send instructions to have FedEx pick up the defective one at no cost.

Tsunami Siren Test a Great Success:

The Fire Department and District staff rallied to install, and then successfully test, the first of three tsunami sirens on March 20th and March 28th. Our alert system is state of the art and has different sounds for different emergencies. A solid tone is used for tsunami warnings and an undulating tone is used for a wildfire alert. The system can also be used for public-addresses should the need arise.

Remember, if we experience an earthquake that lasts longer than 15 seconds and you are located in the tsunami zone please make your way to higher ground, even if you don't hear the siren.